A small group of migrants attempt to enter Austria in an unorganised way early this morning - information update at 12:00
Wednesday, 28 October 2015
At about 1am, twelve registered migrants attempted to enter into Austria on board of a scheduled passenger train via Jesenice. Another person attempted the same at 9 am.
Both the group of registered migrants and the individual were refused entry by the Austrian authorities at the Jesenice train station. The police organised for all the rejected persons to be taken back to accommodation centres.
A non-scheduled train carrying approx. 650 migrants registered in Slovenia has departed from Dobova and is expected to arrive in Jesenice at about 15:00 and continue on to Austria. The migrants on the train are escorted by the police and the Austrian authorities have agreed to take them in.
